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March 2022 Newsletter© 

 

The Cedar & Vernon County Missouri 

Genealogical Society will meet March 16 at 

10 a.m. at the Bushwhacker Museum, 212 

W. Walnut St, Nevada, MO.  Following a 

brief business meeting, “Nevada: Then and 

Now” will be presented by Will Tollerton, 

Museum director.  He will show a slideshow 

of historic photos of Nevada landmarks 

alongside how the locations currently appear 

and provide some history of the locations.  

 

The Society is working to determine how 

members without email can best be notified 

of upcoming meetings and business of the 

Society.  This email as well as the previous 

meeting notification will be mailed to local 

members who do not have email at this time.  

If you receive a mailed copy and now have 

email, please notify the Society.   

 

Until the new El Dorado Springs Library 

is constructed and a meeting room is 

available, the Genealogical Society plans 

to hold the April-November meetings in 

the Nevada Library Annex.  Please always 

check the email notice and the website. 

 

The Genealogy Society operates on a 

calendar year basis, and $10 dues for 2022 

are to be received no later than the upcoming 

March meeting.  Following the March 

meeting, a final notice/email will be sent to 

any member who has not paid 2022 dues 

before a name is removed from the email and 

membership list.  Members can always email 

the Society regarding their membership 

status. 

 

Status of the Cemetery Directory update:  

Work continues on the new Vernon County 

Cemetery Directory.  Cemeteries remaining 

to be surveyed include Click, Deepwood 

(South rows 1-15), Heavisides, Kaufman, 

McKill Chapel, Toalson, and Warkins.  At 

this time we are waiting for Warkins 

Cemetery to be burned off by the area 

landowner so it can be surveyed.  It was not 

surveyed in preparation for the 2010 

directory so special effort will be made to 

survey it for the new directory.  When a 

day/time is set for surveying Warkins, an 

email will be sent out asking for volunteers to 

help.  Survey data continues to be added to 

the database on a near-daily basis.  Printing is 

scheduled for later this year.   

 

Best Choice UPC for Cash:  Please 

remember that you can bring Best Choice 

UPC labels to any meeting or place them in 

the Best Choice box in the Nevada 

Genealogy Department. The Society receives 

cash for the labels and funds are used to 

purchase additional Genealogical Dept 

resources.  A big “Thank you” to Neoma F. 

for collecting and submitting our labels.  To 

our long-distance members: please donate to 

a nonprofit in your area (it is not cost-

effective to mail UPCs to the society). 
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Members can submit program/subject ideas 

at any meeting or by email.  The Society 

wants to provide interesting and helpful 

genealogical and historical programs for its 

members.  

 

Don’t forget . . . the Wednesday, March 16th 

genealogy meeting and program will be 

downstairs at the Bushwhacker Museum—

we hope to see you there! 

 

 

 

 

 
2022 Officers of the Society are 
     President, Valo J. 
     Treasurer, Marty P. 
     Newsletter Editor & Webmaster, Nancy T. 


